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"PETTY PACE" PICKS UP--SHARPLY 

No. 23 

Mr. Shakespeare's "petty pace" of tomorrow, and tomorrow and 
tomorrow seems likely to accelerate sharply for campus folks 
over the next two weeks. To be climaxed by the Spring meeting 
of the Trustees, the docket is crowded with important goings-on. 
Here's a partial listing: 

Feb. 17, 19 
Feb. 18 
Feb. 18 
Feb. 19 

Feb. 20 
Feb. 20 
Feb. 21 
Feb. 22-27 
Feb. 23 
Feb. 24 
Feb. 26-Mar. 6 
Feb. 27 
March 3 
March 8-9 

- "An Evening of Opera", Ed Landreth 
- College Counselors' Conference (all day) 
- Faculty Meeting, Rogers Hall, 3:30 p.m. 
- Torch Club (Dr. Randolph Clark, Jr., speaker), 

weatherly Hall, 6 p.m. 
- "The Question Before Us", WBAP-TV, 3:15 p.m. 
- stage Band Clinic-Concert, Ed Landreth 
- International Festival, Coliseum 
- Campus Chest Week 
- Texas Aggies here {basketball) 
- Select Series (Cuban Sergio Rojas) 8 p.m. 
- A cappella Choir Tour of South Texas 
- Meeting of Texas Foreign Language Assn. 
- Spring Board Meeting 
- collective Bargaining & Arbitration Conference 

I-I I-I I-I 

MET STAR INOPERA PRODUCTION 

Frances Yeendf a leading soprano of the Metropolitan Opera, joins 
our chorus and orchestra in presenting "An Evening of Opera" on Ed 
Landreth stage tonight (Wednesday) at 8 o'clock. Sponsored by the 
TCUFine Arts Guild, the program will be repeated on Friday night 
so everyone will have a chance to attend. It will mark the first 
time that a resident artist of the Met has appeared in one of our 
Productions. 

Many of our people are involved in the ambitious show. Bev Henson 
Will direct, John Cogdill will be stage director, Dolores Tanner in 
Charge of costuming and Henry Hammack serves as technical advisor. 
twoworks by Puccini will make up the program and from what we hear, 
it Will be good. Tickets are $2 for adults and $1 for students. 
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FACULTY MEETING THURSDAY 

Be reminded of the February Faculty Meeting in Dan Rogers Hall at 
3:30 p.m. tomorrow (Thursday). Paul wassenich will lead the dis­
cussion on the development and status of the Honors Program. Once 
more , it will be helpful if early arrivals will take seats toward 
the center of the auditorium so late-comers can find places without 
confusion. Dr. Moudy will preside. 

*** *** *** 

SUMMER INSTITUTE IN ENGLISH 

Happy we are over the recent announcement of that Summer Institute 
for Secondary Teachers of English. Financed by a $46,567 grant 
from the Office of Education (Dept. of H-E-W), it will be directed 
by Karl Snyder June 7-July 16. Some 45 teachers will participate. 
Also due to take part are Lyle Kendall, Eilene Rall and Jim Watsatt 
as well as visiting lecturers and specialists. 

Of course, the Summer Institute in Science and Mathematics on exactly 
the same dates had been announced some time before. To be directed 
by Dan Jarvis this year, it is supported by a $96,260 grant and 
will enroll almost 100. Mabel Reavis, c. R. Sherer, Ed Heuer, Russell 
Faulkner, F. M. Lisle and Joseph Morgan are on the faculty. Still 
another large program for campus this Summer is under negotiation 
and should be announced soon. Looks like things will be happening 
during the hot weather. 

() () () () 

COUNSELORS' CONFERENCE SET 

Tomorrow (Thursday) we ' ll host the third annua l College Counselor 
Conference with registrars, student aid officers, deans of students, 
admissions officers from most of the area's colleges and universities 
taking part. Anna Byrd Wallace, Jewel Potter and Calvin Cumbie have 
done most of the planning for what looks like a most helpful program. 
Jeff Horn will introduce the luncheon speaker. Cooperating in spon­
soring the event (in s.c.) are ASC, NTSU, SMU, TWC, UofDallas, and 
Uof Texas. 

FACULTY HANDBOOK AVAILABLE 

. . . . . . . . . . . . 

A number of copies of last Fall's Faculty Handbook are still avail­
able in Public Relations Office should anyone have need. Just drop 
by Sadler Hall Room 326 or call Ext. 212. Newcomers to the faculty 
and staff this Spring might want to have a copy. 
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SPRING SEMESTER ENROLLMENT : 6 , 335 

Final and complete figgers for Spr ing semester show an enrollment 
of 6,335 Calvin Cumbie reports . Thi s is a decline of 107 students 
or 1.6¾ from last year--and almost exactly what Calvin forecast 
some weeks ago. As you ' ll recall , the Fall semester total was 6,855-­
a decline of 1.5% as the new boost in tuition went into effect. 

As it has been for some time , Gr ad School was again the star per­
former this Spring . With 7 99 students , it has an all-time record 
enrollment for the semester and a gain of 9.1% for the period. The 
old record was 732 set i n 1964. All other divisions were down. They 
are: Day School Undergrads 3 , 773 (down 24 students or 0.6% from 1964); 
Brite Divinity School 140 (down 24 or 14.6%); Evening College 1 , 623 
(off 126 or 7.2%). 

NEW "HONORS BULLETIN" 

. . . . -. . . 

First issue of a new campus publication, "The Honors Bulletin" , was 
distributed recently . Editor Paul Wassenich explains in a "Raison 
D' Etre", that they tried to avoid the chore of editing a monthly 
bulletin but found such a publication essential to smooth operation 
of Honors Program . In any event, Vol " 1, No. 1 is a "newsy" piece 
with a list of Honors seniors , report of a "fireside" at the Colquitts, 
Honors Day, etc. 

PEACE CORPS TEAM ON CAMPUS 

August Spain, our liaison officer , reports that an information and 
recruiting team from the Peace Corps will be on campus next week. 
They will set up an info center in the lobby of s .c. and conduct quali­
fying exams. Returning volunteers will speak to classes and student 
groups that may invite them (arrangements can be made by calling 
August ' s office Ext . 470) . Also one general meeting is planned. 

Thomas F. Reynolds, now Regional Training Officer, Latin American 
Programs, will head the group. He's a grad of California State Poly 
with M.A. from Purdue . Back in ' 58 , he was listed in Who ' s Who 
Among College Students. The St udent Forums Committee is helping 
make arrangements for the team ' s stay on campus. 

/////I/Ill 

TV SERIES OPENS SATURDAY 

Hope everyone remembers to tune in WBAP-TV 3:15-3:45 p.m. Saturday 
for the first program of "The Question Before Us". A series of 
"modified debates" , they are produced by our Radio-TV-Film Division. 
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MILLS COLLECTION PIECE IDENTIFIED 

The Winter issue of "This Is TCU had a good yarn on the Mills 
Collection in Faculty Center 0 Malvern Marks, local businessman, 
sent a copy t o Carl Gustkey, president of Imperial Glass Corpora­
tion, Bellaire, Ohio, who quickly wrote to Dr . Sadler: "We pro­
duced the Texas Centennial goblet shown in the Collection. Un­
fortunately, the moulds have long since been reduced for re-use. 
I intend to pay homage to the Mills Collection as soon as I can 
come to Texas". 

Ill Ill Ill 

FLAG-RAISING TO OPEN FESTIVAL 

Tomorrow (Thursday) at 11 a.m., the flags of all countries repre­
sented by our foreign students will be raised on s.c. Quadrangle. 
Started last year, this most impressive ceremony signals the open­
ing of our fifth annual International Festival . If you get a chance, 
be sure and watch. 

On Sunday, the Festival proper will be held in Daniel-Meyer Coliseum 
from 2-5 p.m. and 7-8:30 p.m. The huge crowds of recent years made 
the switch to larger quarters necessary (4,000 crowded i nto S.C. 
last year). There'll be booths, displays, native dancing and foods, 
music and other features. Children will get free souvenir cards 
with their names written in various languages. More than a dozen 
campus groups and divisions are helping on the project with Libby 
Proffer once more coordinating the overall effort. It promises to be 
a top affair. 

o-o-0-0-0-o-o 

CAMPUS INTERVIEWS 

The following companies will have representatives on campus during 
the week of Feb. 22nd to interview our graduating seniors: 

Feb. 22 - TRW Space Technology Laboratories- Math & Physics majors
Feb. 22,23Jones & Laughlin Supply Div.- Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Feb. 22,23 - U.S. Navy - ALL MAJORS 
Feb. 23 - Kendall Company (Bauer & Black Division) -Business and 

Liberal Arts majors 
Feb. 23 - Ernst & Ernst - Accounting majors 
Feb. 24 - International Harvester Co. - Business majors 
Feb. 24 - Arthur Andersen Co. - Accounting majors 
Feb . 24,25 - U.S. Marine Corps - ALL MAJORS 
Feb. 25 S. s. Kresge Co. - Business, Liberal Arts majors 
Feb. 25 - American Photograph Corp . - Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Feb. 25 - I. B. M. - Business, Liberal Arts, Physics, Math majors 
Feb. 26 - The National Supply Co. - Business & Liberal Arts majors 
Feb. 26 - Royal Globe Insurance Companies- Business & Liberal Arts 



FACULTY BULLETIN/5 

aNNUAL REPORT OF PLACEMENT BUREAU 

Mr. Raymond (Bear) Wolf, that genial gent who survived more than 
28 years of high-pressure football coaching at TCU, UofN.C., 
Uof Florida and Tulane, has completed his annual report on the 
operations of our Placement Bureau which he directs so effect-
ively. It covers the period Sept. l, 1963 to Aug. 31, 1964 
(reports are delayed a year so the Bureau can determine to some 
extent what happened to those who were seeking--or were sought for-­
j obs) . 

The report shows there were 787 interviews of our students by 103 
firms from over the u.s. and that 174 firm representatives visited 
campus. A total of 478 seniors, alumns and others registered with 
the Bureau, there were 485 direct employment opportunities and 158 
Persons are known to have accepted positions. In the part-time 
employment area, there were 996 registrations, 1092 referrals and 
431 known placements. The list of firms that visited on campus 
reads like "Who's Who" of U.S. Business--some making several return 
trips. Bear also includes this time a five-year summary which shows 
an annual increase in all phases of the Bureau's activities. In­
teresting item: over the five years, there have been 5,495 student 
interviews on campus. A very fine report. 

*** *** 

OFFICIAL ABSENCES 

The Varsity basketball team was absent from classes ALL DAY, TUESDAY 
AND WEWEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 9 and 10 for the game with Rice, and AFTER 
NOON.FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 12 for the game with Arkansas. 

The following students were absent from classes ALL DAY, THURSDAY, 
FEBRUARY11, in order to attend an Oral Interpretation Festival 
at Abilene Christian College: 

Clarice Alexander 
Carol Patton 

Carolyn Castleberry 
Caroline Derksen 

Michael Randall 

The following students were absent from classes ALL DAY, FRIDAY,FEB. 
12 (a(and Feb. 13} in order to attend sessions of the Texas Music Edu­
cators Assn. Clinic-Convention in Dallas: 

Aikman, Phillip Gomez, Lenora 
Bonnet, Andre Hewett, Vivian 
Chandler, Kaye Hoff, Norman 
Crow, Linda Huff, David 
Graves, Herschel 
Gesell, Richard 
Metzger,Richard 
Meurer,Todd 

Johnson, Jeanine 
Kelly, Janice 
Littlejohn,Barbara 
Parry,Billie Sue 

Pendery, Suellen 
Price, Sara Jo 
Sims, Richard 
Smith, Carol 
Tadlock, Gloriana 
Wall, Shirley 
Warner, Carol 
Womack, Ann Jane Davis 
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NOTES ON MOST NOTABLE FOLKS 

A fine paper by E . W. GARDNER, S. T. LYLES✓ and C. E. Lankford of 
the UofT has been reprinted from the December issue of the Journal 
of Infectious Diseases. Title: A Comparison of Virulence of Vibrio 
Cholerae Strains for the Embryonated Egg. 'Tis a most scholarly 
study and we just wished we understood same. E. w. and Sandy con­
tinue to do top research in the field. 

MOFFITT CECIL'S article, "Simm' s Porgy as National Hero", appeared 
in the January issue of American Literature. 

Didja see where FRED ERISMAN III has been named instructor in Eng­
lish effective in September? Yes sir, he's the son of Old Grad 
FRED ERISMAN, former judge in Longview and member of our Trustees 
since 1956. My goodness Fred, you got a boy 27? Must be with that 
B.A. from Rice and M.A. from Duke with doctoral work at Minnesota. 
Bet he makes a top college teacher. 

Joining the faculty at mid-semester: CAROLYN J. DIXON✓ as instructor 
in phys ed. Took her B.S. here in '60. 

Things look up for the RALPH GUENTHERS. Seems they've moved into that 
new house at 4604 Barwick Dr. In addition, Ralph got word from the 
director of the Oklahoma City Symphony that they had performed his 
"Eclogue" for strings and recorded it before a live audience for 
broadcast over Mutual System (date to be announced later). Just for 
good measure, Ralph was honored by Pan Pipes in he annual American 
Composers edition with picture and fine biography. 'Twas the ninth 
year he's been so honored in the publication of Sigma Alpha Iota. 

"Meditations on an Arrowhead" was JIM CORDER's subject on the Prof 
Series Program in Student Center Monday Sure sounds intriguing, 
James. 

IRA SCHANTZ, our fine tenor soloist, has really been busy. Sang with 
the Texas Music Educators Assn. All-Star Choir in Dallas, for the 
Downtown Kiwanis, the North and South Side Lions Clubs, judged a dis­
trict music festival at University Baptist Church. 

An etching by ELEANOR ANDERSON and two drawings by JOHN Z. THOMAS 
of Art have been selected for the 15th annual SW Print and Drawing 
Exhibition now in the Dallas Museum of Fine Arts. Over 400 entries 
were received and only 57 chosen from over a seven-state area. The 
show will be in Dallas through February, then tour universities and 
colleges of the area for a year. 

KEN SCHANEWERK, that sweet violinist, performed the Baal Shem Suite 
at the new Dan Danciger Jewish Center last week. CAROLYN RANKIN 
accompanied. 
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MORE NOTES ON NOTABLE FOLKS 

PREM MAHENDROO of Physics will attend a conference on Nuclear Mag­
netic Resonance at the Mellon Institute , Pittsburgh, Pa . . next week . 
He is guiding three Ph.D. dissertations in this field in which he 
has an Air Force Research grant. 

MARTINE EMERT , acting head of Geography, spoke to the Marianne Scruggs 
Garden Club of Dallas on conservation recently. She told of the Flat 
Top Ranch and the late Charles Pettit who made it such a showplace. 
Mrs. Pettit, incidentally, was a long-time member of the Dallas club. 

ARLENE SOLLENBERGER was in Oklahoma City recently to judge a singing 
contest. She named three winners to perform at the State Convention 
of the Oklahoma Music Teachers Assn. 

EDNA BRANDAU, head of Horne Economics, speaks to the Tri-D Club at 
Baylor March 2 on "Guideposts to the Future Through Housing". She's 
also invited to attend the group's Spring banquet on April 9 . 

RICHARD SMITH of History has been notified that his article, "Hellen­
istic Attitudes Toward war: A Familiar Paradox", will be published in 
the Fall issue of The Historian. Last year he had a book review 
in the same publication. 

DENNIS SCHICK and JIM LEHMAN report that the largest crowd so far 
(about 175) attended our fifth annual Advertising Field Day last 
Saturday. This weekend they accompany two students to Houston for 
the Regional meeting of Alpha Delta Sigma (the advertising fraternity). 

Sandra Sayre , Arlington Heights senior, up-corning TCU freshman and 
most promising student of KEN SCHANEWERK, was named concertrnistress 
and violin soloist with the All-City Orchestra and won the principal 
chair, 2nd violins, with the All-State Orchestra in Dallas. A corner . 

"Benbrook Lake" , a drawing by JOHN z. THOMAS of Art, has been selected 
by the American Drawing Society for its national circuit exhibition 
which will tour the country over the next 15 months. Very fine work , 
John. 

JAMES (CURLY) JACOBSEN has been taking much ribbing after the report 
here last week on John Giordano in Belgium. Seems John reported 
seeing a movie on American life that included shots of the TCU band 
and concluded by saying he was sorry the film din't give a better 
impression of the U .s. You guessed it. Jim's "friends" are now 
saying that his band is giving Europe a very poor impression of 
America! That WASN'T John's intention--or was it? 


